
	Minutes of the Full Governing Board
Tuesday 15th November 2016 @ 6pm
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TAVISTOCK COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
	CHAIRED BY: Caroline Down 

	CD
	CLERKED BY: Kirsten Wake

	KW

	PRESENT: Andrew Wing (AW), Caroline Down (CD), Craig Holt (CH), Darren Newland (DN), Fiona Arundel (FA), Kate Sparshatt (KS), Kirsten Wake (KW), Louise Clements (LCL), Lynnette Selbie (LS), Pat Dickinson (PD), Sue Gawman (SG)

	APOLOGIES:  Chloe Matthews (CM), Helen Leaver (HL), Helen Summers (HS), Liam Cottrell (LCO), Laura Handel (LH)

	NIL HEARD FROM: Emma Taynton-Young (ETY)


	Item Ref.
	Minutes
	Action

	FG16/17_18
	Apologies for Absence

Chloe Matthews (CM), Helen Leaver (HL), Helen Summers (HS), Liam Cottrell (LCO), Laura Handel (LH)
Nil heard from Emma Taynton-Young (ETY)
	

	FG16/17_19
	Attendance & Governors Business/Pecuniary Interest Register 

Nil
	

	FG16/17_20
	Minutes of Last Meetings

19 July 2016 – LS has made some amendments which she read out to the Governors. Governors approved the minutes subject to those amendments being made.
13 September 2016 – Governors unanimously approved the minutes.
	DECISION

DECISION

	FG16/17_21
	Matters Arising

FG15/16_74 – SSIP action was completed at the last parents evening. Feedback reported that magazines are not a popular choice for reading material. Internet and books are most popular. Governors discussed ideas for book swaps. 
FG15/16_71 – A new skills audit has been circulated to Governors. LS asked whether Governors felt it served the purpose. Governors suggested amendments. LS to update and send final copy to KW for circulation to Governors.
FG16/17_13 – Governor calendar. A discussion was held regarding how deadlines for Governors could be monitored and whether a calendar would be of use.  Governors agreed to focus on September and October actions at present.  It was agreed that a calendar was not required, but that a reminder would be sent out to Governors instead.
LS will add a ‘reviewed date’ to the front page of the SSIP Action Plan so that Governors know they are looking at the latest version.
SG spoke to Lisa Piper, (previously enquired about becoming a Governor) who was understanding of the Governors decision to complete their skills audits, so that they can identify the skills that they will be looking for in the new governor.

LCL suggested that in order to recruit Governors that are not parents, Governors could make a presentation to the Chamber of Commerce to present the benefits of becoming a Governor.


	DECISION
DECISION

ACTION LS

	FG16/17_22
	Curriculum & Data Committee
There were no questions on the minutes.

Governors discussed RAISE Online in item FG16/17_26.
	

	FG16/17_23
	Finance, Personnel & Premises
There were no questions on the minutes.

SG has contacted Bauer Media regarding magazine subscriptions, but has not heard back yet.

SG confirmed that the Governors had agreed to spend the surplus on replacing rotten front windows and fitting a new front door as well as possibly fitting new entrance doors for Year 1 & 2 from the activity rooms to the playground.  SG reported that she has asked NPS to lead the project as it required detailed information for the tendering process.

	

	FG16/17_24
	Policies
· Governors’ Visit Policy

· Attendance Policy

· Special Educational Needs

· Nursery Admissions

· Probationary

· Governors Expense Policy

· Disclosure & Barring Service Policy

· Admissions Policy for 2018-19

· Administration of Medication
All the above are renewals of existing policies except the Governors Visit Policy and the Admissions Policy 2018-19.  SG reported that she had contacted DCC regarding an amendment to the catchment area as set out in the admissions policy.  DCC had agreed to the need for an amendment and will be carrying out a local consultation.
Governors discussed the Governor Visit Policy. It was agreed that LS and CD would have final approval before the visit forms are published on eschools.

CD will forward visit forms which have been approved to KW.

Governors unanimously approved the policies.
	DECISION 

ACTION CD
DECISION

	FG16/17_25
	Questions on the Headteacher’s Report
1. There's a high number of children coming under safeguarding, child protection and children in care. Is this higher than normal? Does the school and its staff have the required resources to provide the necessary support? 

Response: We have always had a high number of safeguarding children at this school and consequently trained more people to Level 3. The system is working but we are looking at CPOMS which is an electronic system for recording safeguarding records. We will ask a similar sized school which is using the system to review how that works in practise. Approximately 80 contact sheets per week are generated. AW asked whether those files are retained. LS confirmed the procedure for retaining information at school.
2. Collective worship has a very Christian focus. Should we consider broadening this to include other faiths and none? Do we monitor how many children are of faith or none in the school?

We are a non-religious school and it is a legal requirement that collective worship be 51% Christian.  We have visits, in KS1 particularly, from ‘Open the book’ and Methodist groups. The Plymouth Centre for Faith and Cultural Diversity has been organised to visit by Cally Barnes. LS explained how the school complied to the 51% Christian worship requirement.  The school collects faith information on admission forms and the information is sent to the Department of Education.
3. Next steps for MAT proposals. Will there be pressure from the Okehampton MAT (particularly with the LA monitoring)? Do we need to take positive action to promote the alternative?

No pressure is expected.  The MAT is inviting participants and we are not in the position of needing to be sponsored by a MAT.
4. Does Mrs Selbie feel she has had the support she had needed from the Governors?

LS confirmed that she has had the support she needs from Governors.
The meeting moved to Part Two minutes for questions 5.
6. What actions are we taking to deal with persistent absences?

FA confirmed that actions being taken. Absences below 85% are actively looked into by FA and the Educational Welfare Officer. Letters are issued when an absence reaches 93% or less. Medical evidence letters are also issued. If the absence continues FA contacts the EWO and asks for intervention. LS confirmed that persistent absence at TCPNS is well below the national absence rates. LCL suggested that there was a need to chase the EWO for support.
7. What does expected progress mean?

LS explained that to achieve expected progress children have to make enough progress to stay at the same level as they were at the end of their previous key stage.

8. Age related progress - are there any pupils not making progress in all three areas?  If so, what actions are being taken to help.

There are children who don’t progress in all 3 areas. Team meetings are held on a 2 weekly cycle where children are identified and then they are placed in intervention groups. Their progress is then reviewed 6 weeks later to see whether the intervention has had an impact. If not, the Special Needs Co-ordinator is consulted to investigate barriers to learning.
9. Governors are expected to "understand the school’s effectiveness informed by the views of pupils, parents and staff. They use this to keep the school improving by focussing on the impact of their actions".  How are we doing this?

Governors understand the school’s effectiveness by strategically planning an action plan. Views of pupils are gathered by school and Governors. Online Parentview will be used in future to gather views of parents. LCL asked whether Governors might be weak on gathering parent and pupil views. LS confirmed that the results of both pupil and parent questionnaires are shared with Governors.  LS confirmed that the children will be interviewed about how they feel about their writing.
The meeting moved to Part Two minutes for questions 10, 11 and 12.
LS thanked Governors for their questions.
CD asked what the latest information regarding the swimming pool closure was.  Swimming pool will re-open 23 November. They will refund the sessions which have been missed.
	CHALLENGE AW

CHALLENGE LCL

CHALLENGE LCL

CHALLENGE CD

	FG16/17_26
	RAISE Online
LS ran through the RAISE Online summary that had been provided for Governors.
CD asked whether Governors could have a meeting to go through the report.
DN commented that he thought the questions section was useful. LS confirmed that they are self evaluation questions and the answers will be discussed at the 12 week review. DN suggested that Governors should challenge the answers to those questions. CD confirmed that she will attend the 12 week review and feedback at the next FGB meeting.
LS reported that the ARBOR report is also available to all Governors. It was agreed that SG would email a copy to KW for circulation to Governors.
LS confirmed that the report is an OFSTED readiness report. KS asked whether Governors need to do anything in preparation for an OFSTED visit. LS confirmed that all Governors should know their action plans and understand the impact of the policy you are reviewing if you are doing a visit.

Governors discussed the possibility of an OFSTED visit and what areas Governors should be focusing on.

LS confirmed that she felt OFSTED will focus on two areas: writing and disadvantaged pupils. She advised Governors to look carefully at the RAISE data with regard to disadvantaged pupils, as we are not closing the gap at the moment.

LCL asked whether the school had a 3 and 5 year plan, covering what the school want to achieve and how it will get there.  She felt Governors currently focus on the day to day activities.
Governors discussed how to communicate the schools vision amongst Governors.  LS suggested the vision could be added as a front page to the SSIP.
Governors agreed to hold a ‘Strategic Vision’ meeting on Wednesday 11th January 2017 at 6pm.
	CHALLENGE CD

CHALLENGE DN

DECISION
CHALLENGE KS
CHALLENGE LCL

DECISION

	FG16/17_27
	Review Terms of Reference for Full Governing Body
Governors agreed a few amendments to the Terms of Reference document.
· Under Membership, replace Government with Governance.

· Under vi) replace SEF with Self Evaluation Summary (SES)

· Add “Agree the annual budget”

Governors unanimously approved the document subject to the amendments being made.

Governors also agreed that SG will complete a full review of the document for the next FGB meeting.
	DECISION

DECISION

ACTION SG

	FG16/17_28
	Governor SSIP
Discussed above.
DN had submitted his Leadership Writing Action Plan to Governors prior to the meeting.


	

	FG16/17_29
	Tavistock Co-operative Learning Trust (TCLT) Review
LS reported that primary schools that attended the last meeting of the TCLT would like to continue to work co-operatively. They are gathering information about legally binding procedures, which may support  their collaboration. Cultural diversity will be a focus for the members this year. TCPNS are expecting students from Marjons to come in and work with us on cultural diversity.
	

	FG16/17_30
	Governor Training Update
It was noted that Governors were unsure whether they could still access the Babcock training.  SG confirmed that they could and she will forward a circular update which comes from Babcock, to CD. SG also confirmed that Governors can sign on to the Babcock website to access the training course details.
 
	ACTION SG

	
	Meeting closed 7.42pm
	


DATE OF NEXT MEETING: FGB on Tuesday 7th March 2017, at 6pm
These minutes are agreed

*Without amendment / with the following amendments (*please delete as appropriate):

Signed:                                   

Dated:
Drafted: 13/09/16
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